
London Council for Adult Education 
December 13, 2005 Meeting 

 
M I N U T E S 

 
Present: Donna Smith (Chair), Frances Shamley, Donna Moore (Toasmasters) 

(UWO), Alice Brona (LACF), Susan Coney (WIL), Heather Jeffrey 
(Hutton House), Gloria  (Goodwill Career Centre), Patrick Smith (CSB), 
Maryliz Quigley (LPL), Linda Davies (LCRC), Marja (CFUW), Sherry 
King (LUHC) (Minute Recorder) 

 
Regrets: Diane Rumney (TVDSB), Nancy McQuillan (LUHC), Tom Crouch 

(LUHC), Carmen Sproverie (LPL), Sheila Lupson  
 

1. Welcome and Introductions: 
• Donna Smith welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
• Introductions were made. 
• Sherry King welcomed everyone on behalf of LUHC.  An 

invitation was extended to all members to attend the LUHC 
Christmas Open House on Friday, December 16th, 2005 (flyers 
were provided).  Agency calendars were also provided to the 
members. 

• Susan Coney reported that WIL is continuing with the 8-week 
placement program for Internationally Educated Professionals. 

• Alice Brona informed the members that the open house for My 
Sister’s Place, (a drop in centre for homeless women), was well 
attended.  Flyers for the London and Area Council of Women and 
the Co-operative Housing Federation of Canada (CHF) were also 
provided. 

• Donna Moore (Toastmasters) discussed continued member growth.   
• Donna Smith – informed the members that Sharon Collins (UWO) 

will be leaving UWO for Oxford University.  Donna Moore 
reported that no appointment for a new director has been 
announced. 

• Frances Shamley (OHCC) reported that their organization may 
look at partnering with Trillium to fund a program. 

• Maryliz Quigley (LPL) informed the members of an upcoming 
seminar January 18th, 2005, “Finding Companies for Your Job 
Search”, presented by Pat Tripp.  Flyers were provided. 

• Patrick Smith (CSB) reported that the school board has 62 schools 
within three counties and is anticipating continued growth. He has 
sent his regrets for the January LCAE meeting. 
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2. Upcoming Events:  

• No major events to report. 
• Donna Smith did mention that Jean Vanier will be speaking at the 

London Convention Centre in February 2006 (tickets can be 
purchased at Centennial Hall). 

 
3. Awards Ceremony Committee: 

• Will be held on May 3, 2006 at the London Public Library 
(booked) 

• Committee is looking for volunteers to assist with event.  Please 
contact Diane Rumney if you are interested in being on this 
committee. 

• Donna Moore offered to send out letters to organizations regarding 
the nomination process. 

 
4. Traffic Presentation: 

• Staff from LUHC provided a presentation on the Traffic 
assessment (learning / thinking styles). 

 
 
 


	M I N U T E S
	LCAE Meeting, December 13, 2005      Page 2


